
 

 

  BRD’s are 
between Chap-
ter rally”s. We 
are currently 
attending the 
National 
DOAI rally in 
Goshen, Indi-
ana to help cel-
ebrate the 20th 

anniversary of DOAI. 

We started the trip with a total of eleven 
coaches meeting in Shipshewana, Indi-
ana to learn, have a good time, and for a 
few to purchase new RV furniture. The 
BRD assaulted Goshen in mass, arriving 
three days early in a caravan led by our 
chief scout, Frank Cason. We are 21 
coaches strong at the National. 

We leave Goshen on Sunday for a two 
day caravan to Bowling Green, Ken-
tucky where we are meeting with other 
BRD members. There are 23 coaches 
registered for the BRD Bowling Green 
Rally. Plans include a tour of the Cor-
vette manufacturing plant, distillery 
tour, the usual game of golf, and maybe 
a taste or two of some bourbon. 

Our Spring 2019 rally is planned for 
River Plantation RV Resort, Seiver-
ville, Tn and will be held April 28 
through May 5, 2019. Purpose of the 
rally will be to get ready for and to set 
some plans for the 2020 National 
DOAI rally which we will be hosting 

from Sept 29 through October 
4, 2020. Frank Cason is the co-
ordinator for these rallies and 
Bob Angus is the Rally Master. 

Rally applications for the Spring 
2019 rally will be available 
soon. We hope that all old and 
new members join us in Seiver-
ville. 

BRD held it’s officer elections 
during August. Jim Pinkerton 
was elected as President and 
Tim Ridgely as Rally Master. 
Laura Johnson and Rick Blaher 
volunteered to be Assistant Sec-
retary and Membership Chair-
person, respectively. All other 
positions were filled by their 
current holders. 

We wish all BRD and DOAI 
members and their families the 
best of health and safe travels.  
 
 
 

 Tom Leydic 

 Tom Leydic 
 Vice-President 
 Blue Ridge Discoverys 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERY NATIONAL RALLY BUSINESS MEETING 
September 12, 2018 

ELKHART COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, GOSHEN, INDIANA 

Vice President Tom Leydic called the meeting to order at 4:10 pm.  VP Leydic announced he was filling in for President Richard 
Money as he was unable to be present at this rally due to his wife, Jean Money, being ill. 
 
VP Leydic led the chapter in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  
Secretary Linda Terrill sent the Secretary’s Report to all chapter members via e-mail on 09/03/18.  VP Leydic inquired if there 
were any corrections or additions needing made to the minutes.  There were none.  VP Leydic called for a motion to accept the 
minutes.  Bob Angus made the motion to accept the minutes.  Kathy Pinkerton seconded the motion.  The motion carried to 
unanimously accept the minutes. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Treasurer Mike Hopkins sent the Treasurer’s Report to all chapter members on 09/01/18.  VP Leydic inquired if there were 
any corrections or additions needing made to the report.  There were none.  VP Leydic called for a motion to accept the report.  
Bob Angus moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Larry Weinberg seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously to 
accept the report. 
 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 
Jim Pinkerton reported that we have 3 new members with a potential for a 4th member joining the Blue Ridge Discovery Chap-
ter. 
 Gerald and Julia Scriven from Sumpter, SC 
 Scott and Rebecca Hoffman from Maryville, TN 
 Greg and Mary Yaple from Blue Ridge, GA 
There are currently 55 coaches in the chapter.  We have gained 11 new members so far this year. 
 
Jim reviewed the election results compiled though Election Buddy. 
 
INCOMING OFFICERS: 
 Jim Pinkerton  -  President 
 Tom Leydic  -  Vice President 
 Mike Hopkins -  Treasurer 
 Stan Nieminski  -  Assistant Treasurer 
 Linda Terrill  -  Secretary 
 Laura Johnson  -  Assistant Secretary 
 Tim Ridgely  -  Rally Master 
 
RALLY UPDATES: 
VP Leydic asked Frank Cason to provide the chapter with an update on the Spring 2019 BRD Rally, Spring 2020 BRD Rally, and 
the FALL 2020 DOAI National Rally. 
 
Frank reported the BRD Spring 2019 rally is scheduled for April 28, 2019 to May 5, 2019 at River Plantation RV Resort in Se-
vierville, TN.  He said he will be sending out the registration forms.  The sites will be $38.50+ tax per day for non-river sites 
and $41.50+ per day for river sites.  BRD will have access to the pavilion.  You must call River Plantation before 02/26/2019 
to obtain a site.  When you call the park remember to tell them you’re with BRD and the park will assign you a site reserved 
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BRD Spring 2020 rally is scheduled for April 26, 2020 to May 3, 2020.  The same rules apply as previously stated for the Spring 
2019 rally. 
 
DOAI 2020 FALL NATIONAL RALLY hosted by BRD is scheduled for September 29, 2020 to October 4, 2020.  Frank said 
Early Arrival is set for September 26, 2020.  There are 125 sites that are reserved.  Bob Angus will be the Rally Master for this 
rally. 
 
Frank will keep everyone posted about progress for the rally as well as any changes in the arrangements. 
 
BOWLING GREEN RALLY: 
Bob Angus reported the Bowling Green, KY rally, occurring September 17, 2018 through September 23, 2018, is on track.  
Everything is going as scheduled. 
 
DOAI NATIONAL RALLY REPORT: 
Kerry Pinkerton, DOAI SE Regional VP, reported the location for the SE National Rally for 2019 has not been determined.  
The location will be announced as soon as a location can be researched.   Chapters responsible for hosting the rally will be as 
previously announced.  Kerry will provide an update to the chapter when a decision is made about this rally. 
 
Kerry Pinkerton, DOAI SE Regional VP, reported the location for the SE National Rally for 2019 has not been determined.  
The location will be announced as soon as a location can be researched.   Chapters responsible for hosting the rally will be as 
previously announced.  Kerry will provide an update to the chapter when a decision is made about this rally. 
 
Regarding membership, Kerry reported that DOAI has stated there is no official rule in DOAI ‘s by laws concerning members 
no longer owning a Discovery motor home.  DOAI is leaving the decision of non-Discovery owner/member to the discretion of 
each Discovery chapter.  Some chapters have already addressed this issue, allowing the non-owner member to continue in the 
chapter, but having no voting privileges. 
 
VP Leydic suggested BRD have a discussion concerning this matter after the new slate of officers assume office.  Jim Pinkerton 
suggested BRD use Election Buddy to vote on this decision.  Those chapter members present agreed this would be the method 
used to vote on the matter. 
 
VP Leydic inquired if there was any other business.  There was none.  Bob Angus moved to adjourn.  Dick Pryor seconded the 
motion.  The meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda G. Terrill, 
Secretary 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERY CHAPTER RALLY 
September 22, 2018 

BOWLING GREEN, KY KOA 

Vice President Tom Leydic called the chapter meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Katy Leydic led the chapter in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
V.P. Leydic reported he was standing in for President Richard Money.  Thoughts and prayers are going out for Rich-
ard and Jean. 
 
V.P. Leydic thanked Bob and Glenda Angus for hosting the rally.  He also thanked those members who assisted 
them.  Everyone thanked the rally park for all the perks provided to the chapter. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Secretary Linda Terrill emailed the chapter minutes for the Goshen National Rally to all the members on 09/13/18.  
Any corrections and/or comments were asked to be made.  There were none.   
 
Bob Angus made the motion to accept the minutes.  Angel Rodriquez seconded the motion.  The minutes were ap-
proved unanimously. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Treasurer Mike Hopkins reported the chapter currently had a cash balance of $7,965.49.  This included rally ex-
penses, dues from new members, and the election process expenses.  The financial statement will be emailed to 
chapter members. 
 
Bob Angus moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Dick Pryor seconded the motion.  The report was 
unanimously approved. 
 
RALLY REPORT: 
V.P. Leydic asked Frank Cason to report on the Pre-Pre National Prep Rally scheduled for 04/28/2019 through 
05/05/2019 at River Plantation RV Resort in Sevierville, TN.  Frank presented each coach with a preliminary regis-
tration form.  He explained the rally fees had not been determined, but will be made available after 10/08/2018.  
Those members planning on attending will need to make their own reservations with the RV Resort. 
 
This rally will be a work rally in preparation for the 2020 Fall National Rally.  Frank reported he has scheduled 
meetings with the RV Resort Manager and caterer. He hopes to firm up the rally sites and fees.  He will keep the 
chapter informed.  Frank asked that all members be sure to have their flag posts available for all the rallies.  Blue 
Ridge Discoverys will fly their flags at the  2020 National Rally.  He inquired if there were coaches not  having the 
yard flag posts.  Those who don’t should receive a copy of the flag posts directions. 
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Rally Master Bob Angus thanked all those who had assisted him for the past 4 years in scheduling rallies.  He encour-
aged those who have not hosted a rally to step up and volunteer in assisting incoming Rally Master Tim Ridgley with 
upcoming rallies. 
 
Bob also discussed the 2020 National Rally.  He named several people who have agreed to be committee coordinators 
as well as those who have agreed to work on committees.  He asked all members to volunteer to work on a commit-
tee. 
 
V.P. Leydic discussed Frank and Bob’s comments concerning the Fall 2019 National Rally.  That location has not been 
determined.  As Blue Ridge Discovery usually “piggy backs” on the National Rally our location also has not been deter-
mined.  Once a decision is made as to the National Rally location, incoming Rally Master, Tim Ridgley, will be con-
tacting members to host the Blue Ridge Discovery rally.  V.P. Leydic encouraged the members to volunteer to assist 
Tim. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
There was none. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Mike Weiher inquired if there had been any discussions concerning changing chapter shirt designs.  He proposed an 
oxford style shirt (button front) for a more polished look.  V.P. Leydic proposed this suggestion be posed for consider-
ation by the incoming executive board.  Those in attendance agreed. 
 
Mike Hopkins discussed DOAI’s decision concerning non-Discovery owners being allowed membership.  Each chapter 
will be making a decision concerning this.   
 
Frank Cason discussed Blue Ridge Discovery’s by-laws concerning non-Discovery membership.  At this point the by-
laws state voting members will own a Discovery motorhome. 
 
V.P Leydic recommended this discussion be postponed to a later date.  Those members present agreed. 
 
There being no further business, V.P. Leydic called for a motion to adjourn.  Bill Johnson (Rome, GA.) made the mo-
tion to adjourn.  Frank Cason seconded the motion. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda G. Terrill, Secretary 
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BLUE 

RIDGE 

DISCOVERYS 

Prior to heading for the National Rally, a group of us met at the Shipshewana Campground, South Park 
to “stage” before going on to Goshen (Elkhart).  We met for happy hour on several occasions and en-
joyed the local area. 

 

 

(Photos Jim Pinkerton &  
Retha Hopkins) 
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Jim Pinkerton, Kathy Pinkerton, Larry Weinberg 

Rick Blaher, Bill Johnson, Laura Johnson, Tom Leydic, 
Angel Rodriguez 

You sure that glass is large enough Katy? 
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2 September 2018 

Shipshewana, Indiana 

Carolyn & Kerry Pinkerton 

Larry Weinberg 

Harry Terrill, Kathy Pinkerton, Bob Angus 

Look! She has that camera out again... 

Frank Cason, Linda Stephan, Retha Hopkins, Mike Hopkins, 
Bill Johnson, Laura Johnson 

Mary Anne Weinberg, Katy Leydic, Angel Rodriguez, Carolyn 
Pinkerton, Larry Weinberg 



 

 

PAGE 9 VOLUME 7, ISSUE 3 

5 September 2018 

Angel and Teresa Rodriguez 

Kathy Pinkerton, Katy Leydic 

Harry Terrill, Jim Pinkerton 
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A frosty cold day found Blue Ridge 
Discoverys celebrating birthdays for 

Mike Hopkins and Frank Cason 

Retha Hopkins, Linda Stephan and Kathy Pinkerton cuts the cakes. 
Tom Leydic, Frank Cason, Mike Hopkins, and Ruth Johnson look 
on 

Rick Blaher, Harry Terrill, Tom Leydic, Linda Stephan, 
Frank Cason, Linda Terrill, Bill Johnson, Ruth Johnson and 
Jim Pinkerton watch the activities 
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Blue Ridge happy hour  

 

Corrine Miller, Mary Anne Weinberg 
and Larry Weinberg 

Bob Angus, Scott Hoffman, Rebecca Hoffman and Frank Miller 

8 September 2018 



 

 

PAGE 12 BLUE RIDGE LEDGER 

 

Fran
k C

aso
n

—
D

O
A

I N
atio

n
al R

ally 

Dick Pryor and Linda Lee Stephan 
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Blue Ridge happy hour  

Rick Blaher 

Diana Blaher 

Bob Angus 
I got my goodie bag! 

Mike Hopkins—I’m registered at last! 
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Ron Wacker , President, DOAI, 

commends Marshall Godwin  

10 September 2018 

Nina Soltwedel extends her 
appreciation to Marshall 
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Blue Ridge happy hour  

Retha and Mike Hopkins 

Scott and Rebecca Hoffman 

Sonny and Helen Blackwell 

Teressa and Angel Rodriguez 
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Greg and Mary Yaple 14 September 2018 

Chris and Don Muskopf 

Linda Lee Stephan and Frank Cason 

Katy and Tom Leydic 
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Blue Ridge happy hour  

Bill and Ruth Johnson Bill and Debbie Schiber 

Dennis and Kristy Green 
Diana and Rick Blaher 

Margo and Steven Whitaker Frank and Corrine Miller 
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Its hard to tell whether they 
are dancing or watching col-
lege football, but a few of the 
Blue Ridge group really got 
into it during the BAT perfor-
mance at the DOA national 
rally in Goshen Indiana. 

(Courtesy Jim Pinkerton) 
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Blue Ridge happy hour  

Becky & Marshall Godwin  

Debbie & Bill Schiber 

Jim & Kathy Pinkerton 

Pat & Dick Tracy 
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Row 1 (Left to Right): 

Mary Yaple, Kristy Green, Debbie Schiber, Chris Muskopf, Glenda Angus, Katy Leydic, Mary Anne Weinberg, Teresa Rodri-
guez, Kathy Pinkerton, Sue Pryor, Diana Blaher, Beverly Kaiser, Linda Lee Stephan, Rick Blaher, Dick Tracy 

 

Row 2: 

Greg Yaple, Bob Angus, Rebecca Hoffman, Dennis Green, Bill Schiber, Don Muskopf, Laura Johnson, Retha Hopkins, Ruth 
Johnson, Pat Tracy, Linda Terrill, Helen Blackwell,  

 

Row 3 Scott Hoffman, Tom Leydic, Frank Miller, Corrine Miller, Bill Johnson, Mike Hopkins, Mike Weiher, Bill Johnson, 
Larry Weinberg, Carolyn Pinkerton, Harry Terrill, Kerry Pinkerton, Angel Rodriguez, Dick Pryor, Jim Pinkerton, Sonny 
Blackwell, Frank Cason 
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Crazy Katy & her granny Kathy I understand that Hellmann’s is Katy’s favorite 
mayonnaise—NO, you don’t think so! 

Photos courtesy of Kathy and Katy 
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Our officer elections for a 2 year term starting Jan 1, 2019 were held August 15 to September 1, 2018 
utilizing the Election Buddy electronic voting system. Fifty-three percent (53%) of BRD members voted. 
BRD Board of Directors effective Jan 1st 2019 will be as follows. 

 

President – Jim Pinkerton 

Vice President – Tom Leydic 

Secretary – Linda Terrill 

Assistant Secretary – Laura Johnson 

Treasure – Mike Hopkins 

Assistant Treasure – Stan Nieminski 

Rally Master – Tim Ridgley 

Past President – Richard Money 

Non Board Officers  

Historian – Glenda Angus 

Membership Director – Rick Blaher 
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Row 1: Left to Right kneeling 
Chris Muskopf, Anne Spearman, Teresa Rodriguez, Margaret Ellen (far right) 
 
Row 2:   
Laura Johnson, Helen Blackwell, Don Muskopf, Mike Hopkins, Retha Hopkins, Sue Pryor, Ron Spearman, Corrine Miller, Diana 
Blaher, Linda Lee Stephan, Linda Terrill, Bruce Ellen 
 
Row 3: 
Bill Johnson, Larry Weinberg, Sonny Blackwell, Dick Pryor, Angel Rodriguez, Glenda Angus, Mike Weiher, Bob Angus, Charlie 
Harvell, Frank Miller, Rick Blaher, Kate May, Mike Denning, Frank Cason, Kathy Ridgley, Tim Ridgley, Harry Terrill 
 

18 September 2018 
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Row 1 (left to right): 
Kathy Ridgley, Rick Blaher, Diana Blaher, Don Muskopf, Teresa Rodriguez, Ruth Johnson, Bill Johnson, 
Bob Angus, Glenda Angus 
 
Row 2: 
Tim Ridgley, Mike Denning, Kate Denning, Chris Muskopf, Angel Rodri-
guez, Linda Terrill, Harry Terrill, Corrine Miller, Frank Miller 
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Don & Chris Muskopf, Bob & Glenda Angus, Dick & Sue Pryor 

Larry & Mary Anne Weinberg  
Helen & Sonny Blackwell 

Angel & Teresa Rodriguez 
Mike & Retha Hopkins 

Photos on this 
page courtesy of 
Don Muskopf 
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Kathy, Katy, Linda, Tom, Bill Johnson (Photo by Jim Pinkerton) 

Sonny and Helen Blackwell 

Linda Terrill—a toast 

Frank Cason 
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Row 1 (Left to Right): 
Glenda Angus, Kathy Pinkerton, Chris Muskopf, Retha Hopkins, Sue Pryor, Teresa Rodriguez, Ruth John-
son, Laura Johnson, Elaine Harvell, Linda Lee Stephan, Anne Spearman 
 
Row 2: 
Linda Terrill, Jim Pinkerton, Don Muskopf, Dick Pryor, Diana Blaher, Katy Leydic, Helen Blackwell, Mary 
Anne Weinberg, Bill Johnson, Bill A. Johnson, Charlie Harvell, Frank Cason, Ron Spearman 
 
Row 3: 
Bob Angus, Harry Terrill, Mike Hopkins, Rick Blaher, Corrine Miller, Frank Miller, Tim Ridgley, Kathy 
Ridgley, Margaret Ellen, Bruce Ellen, Tom Leydic, Sonny Blackwell, Larry Weinberg, Angel Rodriguez, 
Mike Weiher, Mike Denning, Kate May 



 

 

PAGE 28 BLUE RIDGE LEDGER 

 

From front Left to right: 
Frank Cason, Linda Lee Stephan, Tom Leydic 
Kathy Ridgley, Tim Ridgley, Katie Leydic 
Jim Pinkerton, Mike Weiher 
Kathy Pinkerton, Retha Hopkins—Mike Hopkins must be taking the photo 

21 September 2018 

Who said Kathy had a problem navigating Mammoth 
cave?  She knows right where she is going—if the wall 
wouldn’t jump out in front of her! 
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A tour is not complete without a visit to the Gift Shop. 

 

Junior Rangers Mike Hopkins and BRD’s SGM Frank Ca-
son may have to lead the charge to the cave 

Ranger Hopkins 

SGM Ranger Cason 

(Photo’s these two pages courtesy of Jim Pinkerton) 
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The DOAI rally in Goshen, IN turned into a Furniture-Fest for several BRD members! 
 
Tom & Katy Leydic traveled to Shipshewana in July to furniture shop.  They ordered a sofa from Lambright 
Comfort Chairs, and new captains's chairs from Bradd & Hall.  They arranged for installation of their sofa to be 
done during the rally.  The captain's chairs would be installed by BRD members at the campground during the 
rally.  They ordered power footrests on both chairs, and Bradd & Hall said they could not legally install a chair 
with a footrest in the driver's chair position.  They could sell them, but not install them. 
 
Mike and I had already planned our own shopping trip, and when we learned that Tom & Katy were already there, 
I talked with Katy and she told me what stores we should check out.  We arrived a week later and went shopping.  
We ended up ordering the same style sofa they had selected, also from Lambright.  We ordered a credenza, dining 
table, and chairs, to replace our U-shaped dinette, from Bradd & Hall. 
 
We arrived back in Shipshewana in late August for the installation of our new dining furniture.  We love it!  The 
table is free-standing, so we can pull it out into the middle of the floor, and use all 4 sides for seating. With the 
12” extension leaf, it is 48” long, much larger than our old table, and we love the new chairs! 
 
Shortly after arriving in Goshen, for the DOAI rally, Tom & Katy got their new sofa, and ours was installed a few 
days later.  The sofa we both got has dual wall-away full recliners.  The back of the center section folds down to 
make theater seating, with cup holders, table area, and phone charger.  It also has electronic reclining controls, 
and electric adjustable headrest.  There is really no comparison to the old furniture!  This sofa is extremely com-
fortable!  Just about everyone who came to see them said, “I have to have one of these!”. 
 
The installation of the Tom & Katy’s captain's chairs proved to be more challenging than expected.  But after sev-
eral trips to the hardware store, the use of some power tools, and persistence, they finally got the first chair in-
stalled, and the 2nd one went in more easily the following day.  They are SO comfortable!! 
 
A few days after our sofa was installed, Rick & Diana Blaher went to Lambright to look at new furniture for their 
coach.  They ended up purchasing the floor model of the same sofa that we and the Leydic's purchased, and were 
able to get it installed right away. 
 
Just before the end of the rally, Mike Weiher drove over to Lambright to see what he could find for his coach.  He 
picked a little bit different style as the rest of us, since he needed a shorter sofa for his space.  As it turned out, 
they had the sofa he wanted, in the color he had chosen, in stock.  He delayed his departure by 1 day, got his new 
sofa installed Monday morning, and then drove the 8 hours, straight through, to the BRD rally in Bowling Green. 
 
The Blaher's also had their wine cabinet converted to pantry shelving.  Addresses below for purchases. 
 
 
Lambright Comfort Chairs Bradd & Hall 
1150 S 700 W 2402 Charlotte Ave. 
Topeka, IN  46571 Elkhart, IN  46517 
206-768-4820 574-522-7435 
 
   
 
Below are Before and After photos of all of our new furniture. 
 

(Thanks to Retha & Mike Hopkins for the article and before & after  photos of Blue Ridger’s new furniture)  
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Leydic’s—After room Sofa and Captain Chairs Leydic’s—Before Sofa 

Tom your not holding your tongue right—Good thing Bob 
has a hard head, and Frank has managerial skills 

Not an easy job—took several tries to finally 
get it all together.  Thank heaven for Blue 
Ridge assistance 
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Mike Weiher liked the Leydic’s sofa so well he purchased 
one too.  Unfortunately there was no before photo.  He 
was just glad to get it installed  

Blaher’s—Before Sofa 

Blaher’s—- After Sofa 

The Blaher’s also installed new cabinet 
shelves—how nice 
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Recent water system modification on my 2015 Discovery 40E. It has simplified our setup procedures by 
eliminating setting up the water softener , water pressure regulator and water filter. Now they are built in 
and all we need to do is hook up the water hose. As you can see in the photo, the water hose is connected 
by use of a quick connect going first to an adjustable water pressure regulator, then using Shark Bite PEX 
fittings and tubing, it goes to a water filter mounted with a T-connector with valve to provide water to the 
Sami-Flush. No more separate hose connection needed. From the water filter it goes to the water softener, 
that is now mounted. It can be disconnected easily to remove when time to regenerate. From the water sof-
tener the water now feeds to the water inlet connection into the house plumbing system. This modification 
is an awesome change to our motorhome. I must give all credit and thanks to Frank Cason who did this 
project.  

(Courtesy of Angel Rodriguez) 
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Prayers requested for my sister Sheila and her family. Her husband David Dillard passed away this morn-
ing unexpectedly. Some of you may remember I had mentioned my brother in law was ill, but this morn-
ing he suffered a fatal heart attack. We will be heading toward Oklahoma in the morning to be with the 
family.  (Mike Hopkins) 

 

Please keep Larry Weinberg  in your prayers as he has several medical issues at this time. 

 

Richard and Jean Money-Bless them both during this critical time. 

 

Prayers to any other member who has been ill or in poor health. 
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Blue Ridge Discoverys 2019 National Prep Rally Pre-Registration 

Pre-Pre National Prep Rally 
April 28-May 5, 2019  

River Plantation RV Resort 
Sevierville, Tennessee 

Registration Form 

Name(s)   Co-Pilot   

Arrival Date _________________________  Departure   
 

Welcome to the Blue Ridge Discovery’s Pre-Pre National Rally in Sevierville, TN. You will be responsible for making your own 

reservations at the River Plantation RV Resort at 1004 Parkway, Sevierville, TN (800) 758-5267. Be sure you let them know 
you are with Blue Ridge Discoverys.  Please make your reservations with River Plantation no later than February 
26, 2019. You may go to the website at https://www.riverplantationrv.com/ for more information about the 
campground. We have 25 sites reserved- Sites 195-215 plus 4 river sites 424-427.  All sites are pull thru with full 
hookups, except the river sites.  NOTE:  This is a pre-Rally Registration.  The final registration will be published 
after 8 October 2018, once the host meets with the caterer. Plans are to have two meals at the campground.  A 
welcome party is planned for April 29th and a business party meal on May 4th.  The revised registration will include 
the two meals, and the rally fee. Tuesday thru Friday night, the group will decide where we eat and what entertain-
ment we attend so a group decision can be made for the National Rally agenda we publish. 

Rally Fees  

 

 
Rally Fee:   TBD Number Attending  X $ TBD  = $TBD  
 Number Attending  X $ TBD  = $  
 Number Attending  X $ $  = $  
 Number Attending  X $ $0  = $  
 
   TOTAL: $___________  
 
Mail check and reservation form to: Mike Hopkins 
 5753 Highway 85 North #4444 
 Crestview, FL 32536 
 
Host: Frank Cason & Linda Lee Stephan 
 Bill Humphrey & Linda Gremelsbacker  
 Mike Denning & Kate May 
 Mike & Retha Hopkins 

https://www.riverplantationrv.com/
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Blue Ridge Discoverys 2019 National Prep Rally Agenda 

ITINERARY 
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TWICE BAKED POTATOES 
(8 halves) 

 
Ingredients: 
4 large baking potatoes 
8 slices of bacon 
1 cup sour cream 
1/4 - 1/2 cup milk 
4 Tbs. butter 
1/2 tsp. salt 
1/2 tsp. pepper 
1 cup shredded cheddar cheese, divided 
8 green onions, sliced and divided 
 
Preparation: 
Preheat oven to 350 F., 
Bake potatoes in oven for 1 hour Or microwave for about 12 minutes after poking holes in potatoes 
so they don't explode. They should be tender.  If not, nuke for an extra minute or two. 
 
While baking, place bacon in large, skillet and cook over MEDIUM-HIGH heat until evenly 
browned.  Drain, crumble, and set aside. 
 
When potatoes are done, let cool for 10 minutes.  Slice in 1/2 lengthwise, and scoop flesh into a 
large bowl, leaving about 1/4" of flesh in skin so potato retains it's shape; save skins.  To the potato 
flesh, add sour cream, salt, pepper, 1/2 the cheddar cheese, 1/2 the green onions, and milk.  Start 
with 1/4 cup, but add more to get the consistency you desire.  You don't want it too runny.  Mix 
with hand mixer until smooth and creamy.  Spoon mixture back into potato shells and top with ba-
con, remaining cheese, and onions.   
 
Bake in oven for another 15-20 minutes at 350 F. 
 
Prep time 30 minutes.  Cook time 60 minutes (or 12-15 in microwave). 
Great side for chicken, beef or pork.  
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    MR. KEN BADGES ‘N SIGNS 
    2505 Clintonville Road – Harrisville, PA  16038 

Email:  mrkenbadges@aol.com 

(800) 398-8307 

 
White/Blue badge with pin. 
A magnetic “pinless” option is an additional $2. (Not recommended if you have a pacemaker) 
Bolo tie and slide are available for an extra $2.50 
NOTE:  The pinless option and bolo option may both be used on the same badge 
 

Phone ____________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Name______________________________ 
 
Address____________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 

 
___________________________________ ________________________________________ 
Name as you want it engraved Name as you want it engraved 
 
______ Name Badges @$7.75  $___________ 
 
______ Bolos (Blue)  (White) @ $2.50 ea  $___________ 
 
______ Magnetic Pinless Option @ $2.00  $___________ 
 
_____ Blue Ridge License Plate (6x12) @ $22.95  $ __________ 
 
______ Tag-up bracket for LP hanging @ $6  $ __________ 
 
______ Shipping & Handling $1.25 per badge; 
 $4 for LP & tag-up  $___________ 

 TOTAL  $___________ 

Make check payable to “Mr. Ken” and mail to above address or fill out the information below for credit card sale. 
You should receive your order within 3 weeks. 

Payment by Credit Card::  _______  MasterCard _______ Visa  _______  Discover 
 
Account# ____________________________ CCV# (# on back panel) ___________ 
 
Name on Card_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

City ___________________________ State ____________ Zip __________________________ 

BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS BADGE ORDER 

mailto:mrkenbadges@aol.com
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS  

A Chapter of Discovery Owners Association, Inc.  (DOAI) 

Membership Application 

Membership is open to all members of DOAI.  Dues are $15 per year and collected in two-year increments of $30. 
Collecting dues every other year reduces recordkeeping and eliminates the need for members to write small checks 
yearly.  Initial dues are prorated at $1.25 per month in order to synchronize with this schedule.  If you cancel your 
membership, there is no refund for the current year.  However, the next year will be refunded if already paid. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mail this application and your check in proper amount to our treasurer: 
 
 Mike Hopkins Phone: (770) 363-2888 
 5753 Highway 85 North #4444 Email: chindog@chin.org 

 Crestview, FL 32536 

 
Date:  DOAI Member Number1   

 

Pilot’s Name:  Co Pilot’s Name:   

 
Address:     

 
City:  State: _____________ Zip:   

 
Home Phone: (     ) ____-________  Pilot’s Cell: (      ) ____-__________  Co-Pilot’s Cell ____________________ 

 
Pilot’s Email: ________________________________ Co-Pilot’s Email ____________________________________ 

 
Discovery Year: _____________ Length: ____________ Model:   

 
Optional: 
Pilot’s Birthday: _________  Co Pilot’s Birthday:  Anniversary   
 (mm/dd) (mm/dd) (mm/dd) 
  
1 You must be a member of DOAI to join.  If your application has been submitted but you have not yet received your 

member number, please contact Mike Hopkins and he will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman.  
(Revised 1/07/2017) 

 

If your membership is mailed in: 
In ODD number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

In EVEN number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

January $15.00 $30.00 

February $13.75 $28.75 

March $12.50 $27.50 

April $11.25 $26.25 

May $10.00 $25.00 

June $8.75 $23.75 

July $7.50 $22.50 

August $6.25 $21.25 

September $5.00 $20.00 

October $33.75 (2 yrs + 3 mon) $18.75 (1 yr + 3 mon) 

November $32.50 (2 yrs + 2mon) $17.50 (1 yr + 2 mon) 

December $31.25 (2 yrs + 1 mon) $16.25 (1 yr + 1 mon) 

 

mailto:chindog@chin.org

